CITY OF DERBY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETING

MINUTES February 12 2009
The meeting was relocated to Derby Neck Library from the D.H.S. Media Center. The tape equipment was brought over and unfortunately the meeting tape did not record properly.

Meeting called to order:  meeting called to order at 7:17p.m.
Pledge of Allegiance: all rose and pledged allegiance

Roll Call  
Present: James Stadt, Ken Marcucio, Sheila Parizo, Kim Kreiger , Rebecca O’Hara, Jodi Chevarella and Student Representative: Victoria Smey  
Absent: Brad Tobin.
Excused: Margo Bondi.

Also Present: Superintendent Dr. Stephen Tracy and Business Manager Nancy O’Dea-Wyrick.
Dr. Tracy started by addressing the reason for relocating from the High School. Someone after school hours left a note saying there was a bomb in the school. All parents were notified, the State Bomb squad was called in and there is a $1,000.00 reward leading to the arrest of the individual involved.

Additions or Deletions to the Agenda

Motion to approve the agenda as amended by Kim Kreiger, second by Jim Stadt, all in favor, motion carries.
Student Representative Report

Victoria met with Dr. Tracy and her classmates regarding budget issues. She along with her classmates feels cutting teachers from the budget would be a huge mistake. They propose cutting new spending. They need their teachers, and media specialists, librarians and clerks to help them with research.

A report was given by Tiffany and Brittany Murphy who attended the Inauguration about their experience.

Public Participation
No one from the public spoke.

Public Portion Closed.

Approval of minutes 

Special Board meeting January 8 2009 – Motion to accept by Ken Marcucio, second by Jodi Chevarella, all in favor, motion carries.
Board Meeting January 15 2009 – Motion to accept by Kim Kreiger, second by Ken Marcucio, all in favor, motion carries.
Chairwoman’s Report  - Mrs. Parizo explained there have been numerous budget meetings and they will continue to hear ideas from the public on how to think outside the box.
Update on DMS Building project – Michael Payne of FIP Construction and Keith McLiverty 

addressed the board. They are on schedule and under budget. Mr. McLiverty has been working with Dr. Tracy and Ms. Bonina on everything from equipment to technology etc. The walls are about to go up. The goal is to get in by December. The seventh and eighth graders will go in first. It is not known yet how much it will cost to operate the new building.  Electricity will be less because natural gas-driven micro-turbines will power the school. It will supplement the high school’s draw on the grid and could shave 20-30% off that bill. Each classroom will have two computers and a teacher’s computer as well as smart boards. The building will have wireless internet and access to computers on wheels. There isn’t room for a regulation size field, but it can be used for practices.
Committee Reports
Budget, Personnel & Facilities – the committee met on Jan 29th and Feb 5th to review Dr. Tracy’s proposed budget which continues to change. The committee will change their calendar dates from the first Thursday to the second Thursday at 6:30 p.m. Dr. Tracy will check with the Town Clerk’s office on doing this.
Policy and Communications – Dr. Tracy provided the report out as Brad Tobin is not present. Mr. Thompson and Nicole Bunnell a social worker at the high school  explained the policy changes for drug and alcohol abuse as a first read along with a first read on search and seizure. Most of the schools in the Valley have the policy pertaining to the use of breathalyzers.

Administrator’s Reports 
Lois Napton – Director of Special Ed said all is going well and there was no news to report.

Linda Coppola – Bradley School presented her report which included student and staff news. CMT’s will be administered beginning Mar 2nd. There are 44 students enrolled for kindergarten for 2009-2010.

Fran Thompson presented the High School report. They are preparing for the upcoming CAPT testing. There is a new English teacher. NEASC work continues.

Fran Gallo presented the Irving School report. Students are working towards CMT testing. Common Assessments are being given. DRA Testing is also being administered.

Sally Bonina presented the report for the Middle School. They are gearing up for the CMT’s. DMS is participating in the Pennies for Patients Campaign.
Superintendent’s Report – Dr. Tracy listed out the next several meeting dates for the budget. There will be meetings on Feb 17th and the 21st. February 26th will be a meeting for the board to approve the operating budget for 2009-2010 and submit to the City by March 2nd.
He is working on a draft for the calendar for the school schedule and the enrollment report is included in the board packet. 
Vacancy Report – 

The Administration, Faculty and Support Staff are fully staffed. There are a number of coaching positions to be filled.

New Business – none
Previous Business Jim asked about the insurance for the teachers. Nancy said she would get back to him on this.
Action Items

Motion to add item E to the agenda by Kim Kreiger, second by Rebecca O’Hara, all in favor, motion carries.

Public Portion – opened. No one from the public spoke, Public Portion closed.

A. Motion that the Board of Education approve the January 31, 2009 Financial Statement, review of expenditures, transfers and requests to the City for the remaining $18,049 appropriation to the Board of Education operating budget by Kim Kreiger, second by Rebecca O’Hara, all in favor, motion carries.
B. Motion that the Board of Education approve the Capital Plan for FY2010 as presented by the Business Manager by Kim Kreiger, second by Jodi Chevarella, one opposed, motion carries 4-1.
C. Motion that the Board of Education authorize the Superintendent to review final plans for the new Derby Middle School with Representatives of the State Department of Education by Rebecca O’Hara, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, motion carries.
D. Motion that the Board of Education approve the Field Trip Authorization, Grade 6 – Bradley School (to Boston Museum of Science;, Boston Duck Tour, 1 Science Park, Boston MA), as recommended by the Superintendent by Kim Kreiger, second by Jim Stadt, all in favor, motion carries.
E. Motion that the Board of Education approve the 2009-2010 Program of Studies for Derby High School, as recommended by the Superintendent by Kim Kreiger, second by Rebecca O’Hara, all in favor, motion carries.
Executive Session

A. Recommended Appointments

B. Parent requests regarding school assignment for the 2009-2010 school year
C. Contractual Matter
D. Discussion of Personnel Matter

Motion to move into Executive Session by Kim Kreiger, second by Ken Marcucio at 8:30 p.m. all in favor, motion carries.
Motion to come out of Executive Session at 8:55 p.m. by Kim Kreiger, second by Jim Stadt, all in favor, motion carries.

Motion to approve the recommended appointments by Ken Marcucio, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, motion carries.
Motion to deny the parent request regarding school assignment for the 2009-2010 school year as recommended by the Superintendent by Kim Kreiger, second by Jodi Chevarella, all in favor, motion carries.

Adjourn Motion to adjourn by Jodi Chevarella, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, motion carries at 9:03 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Denise Cesaroni

Recording Secretary

***These minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Education at their next regularly scheduled meeting. 
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